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STATEMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN CAWLEY
On May 18, 2007, Citizens’ Electric Company of Lewisburg and Wellsboro  Electric Company (collectively, the “Companies”) filed a Joint Petition for Approval of Expedited Schedule for Review of its Default Service Plan and Waiver of Certain Proposed Regulations.  On June 1, 2007, the Companies submitted their Default Service Plan.   
The Companies deserve praise for their cooperation with the parties to this case.  The end product is an improvement over their originally filed Scheduled Portfolio Plan.  In particular, the original quarterly acquisition of supply for all customers is not appropriate at this time, given the lack of competitive alternatives in these relatively small service territories.  Under such circumstances, a portfolio approach to supply acquisition is much more appropriate for all rate classes.
While the result is an improvement over what was filed on June 1, 2007, the Companies should continue to explore ways to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of their default service.  These ways might include:
· Small company aggregation:  The Companies should continue to explore opportunities to combine the default service acquisition process with other smaller utilities in Pennsylvania.  Further load aggregation could drive down portfolio manager costs.

· Rates by class:  Acquisition by service class can be achieved without losing economies of scale through further aggregation of load.  The differences between the positions of the residential customer advocates and small business advocates in this proceeding underscore the rate class segregation policy of this Commission, as approved in its default service regulations and policy statement.

· Diversification of Supply Products:  The small size of aggregated load in this proceeding was one of the factors that limited the options for purchasing electricity to monthly and one-year contracts.  Greater aggregation of load could enable better diversification of spot, monthly, and multi-year supply products.
· Bidding transparency:  The managed portfolio approach pursued in this filing leaves potential wholesale suppliers uninformed about when the Companies will be going out for various supply products, and whether or not any supply will be purchased at all.  This could have the effect of reducing wholesale supplier interest in bidding for supply.  A more scheduled approach, with a portfolio of supply products, may provide a better opportunity for bid participation.
· Portfolio Manager:  In the future, RFP’s for any portfolio manager should be sent out earlier to provide a greater level of bid competition for such services.    
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